From: Sheila Currie <sheilacurrie15@gmail.com>

To: TBI Admin <admin@transitionblackisle.org>

Sent: 26/01/2022 16:37:32

Subject: Comments on papers for tonight



hi All

here's what I would have said on the various papers etc presented for today's Admin Group meeting.  

Matters Arising
Black Isle Bikes - Item going in next Cromarty Live newsletter.  Is there any reason why we've not considered other settlements in BI?

Cromarty Market - possible restart in March.

Whither TBI paper - sorry this is taking so long...I needed to write out something long and convoluted to get my thinking straight, now I need to distill the spirit.

For Decision
Website Survey - hopefully self-explanatory.

NK Market re Rules set by Hall - it's not up to us to define the rules for any venue we use.  We need to abide by the decisions made by Hall Committees.

Energy events -  I need to get onto the promotion/media liaison stuff wth HES.  Obviously I approve the programme as set out.   Support work includes getting more people with new heating and/or insulation to tell us their stories, including how it felt, what their worries were, whether promises met expectations etc - the human stuff in other words. 

Highland Community Waste Partnership - every hat I possess, I take off to you, Martin!  TBI receives HTSI training & vacancies emails, so I assumed we were members already.  If it helps us reach more people with job adverts, why not join?  We should also advertise vacancies via GoodMoves - https://goodmoves.com/ 

Re Interview Presentations, I'm a bit unsighted on what TYPES of work the new folk will do and which skillsets we particularly want - campaigning, project development, media and promotion, engagement with public bodies etc etc?   Perhaps we could identify presentation ideas once we have Job Descriptions and Person Specifications?   We should at least ask them to describe the project in one minute and/or make elevator pitches for the different strands.  Maybe ask them to tell us which parts of the role will be the most difficult to start and to deliver on, and what happens if they don't take off?

For Discussion
Membership - nothing to add

NK Underpass - this was all news to me, so I'm delighted it seems to be being sorted.  Something for newsletter, please.

Avoch to Munlochy - good that NFUS have found a way to gain from this.  Feels like the 'going in hard' has rattled them a bit, but their comments about maintenance and litter etc do seem valid.  

Skye Climate Action - agree re promoting Climate Hub.  I had heard that Invergordon and Alness were getting £ via Highland Council, but hadn't twigged use of the word 'transition', although they were probably referencing Just Transition, this decade's buzzword.

Food Group - great work re Tattie week.   We'll put your item, Julie, into the newsletter, incl an ask for paper/hessian sacks.

Roots & Growth - watching brief and friendly encouragement would seem to be our role here.   They could be useful if/when we want to get TBI more into the human/emotional/heart side of Transition.

Core Path beyond Munlochy - I have little to add here (ignorance)

NCN1 - I know nothing!
20mph in communities - seems like a no-brainer for us to support; in terms of road safety, slower tourism, reducing the differences in journey times between public and private vehicles, supporting active travel routes eg to schools, local walking routes etc.  At the Black Isle Communities meeting yesterday (25 Jan), Julian chided Gordon for having said '20mph won't be adhered to', which I think is a bit of a daft thing to say - you could say that for ANY speed limit, the point is that it tells people what is right and what is wrong.   It would also equalise the confusing mix of 20 and 30mph speed limits and signage in some of our communities (eg Cromarty) - when I asked Highland Council some years ago why they couldn't make all of Cromarty 20mph, I was told it was to do with which roads were 'adopted' or were parts of trunk routes...ie 'all very complicated, go away'.  Doing it for all of the Black Isle would seem strange and open to challenge(?) unless it was applied across all of Highland...but then...so all of Scotland.  But that's a problem for Highland Council.   

The Scottish Government, via Transport Scotland, supports 20mph limits - https://www.transport.gov.scot/media/6105/20-mph-good-practice-guide-19-december-2014-version-to-be-published.pdf (there may be a more modern version of this, but it is pretty clear and robust.   

Govt is pro, communities are pro, TBI should be pro.  Does TBI want to attend the meetings on 31 Jan and 15 Feb?   Or is it enough for us to share our views with the HC Area Committee and Representative Bodies?   We DO have a wider - more holistic perhaps - remit than community councils, which should be made visible.

I have Wed 2 March as our next Admin meeting.

Sheila

